Castellammare Mesa Home Owners
Newsletter 
Election of the Board of Directors
The Board of Directors was elected at the Annual Meeting held on April 9, 2002.  Listed below are the individuals who were elected Directors for the 2002-2003 year and the positions that they have accepted at the Board’s April Meeting.

	Andrew Martin-President
	459-5310

	Michele Shafroth-Vice President
	230-3096

	Zab Mohsenifar-Treasurer
	454-9994

	Margaret Churchill-Secretary
	573-1713

	John Carpenter
	454-3908

	Art Maffei
	454-9979

	Judy Orsini
	459-2539


The Architectural Committee was appointed by the Board.

	Reuel Sutton-Chairman
	459-1286

	Peter Longo
	573-4146

	Simon Johnston
	459-9481

	Jerry Nadler
	459-4546

	Andrew Martin-President CMHO Board
	459-5310

	Rachel Tarses-Alternate
	459-9593


Getty Utility Plant Hearing Scheduled April 25-Letters Needed ASAP
The Getty is planning to build a new Utility plant including the following:

· Five Cooling Towers extending more than 20 feet above the roof.

· A 4,445 square foot Utility Plant just below Castellammare homes

· A 5,500-6,000 gallon fuel oil tank above grade near highly flammable eucalyptus trees

· Storage for combustible materials and hazardous waste to be disposed of at 90 day intervals.

· An Electric Power Generator, chillers, boilers, switching gear, trash compactors and other mechanical services.

The City of Los Angeles is allowing the Getty to proceed without an Environmental Impact Report for this industrial central plant to be located in a zoned residential neighborhood.

Please make your views known by sending letters or attending the Public Hearing.  This is your chance to let the City know what you think!!!
Send letters to  :  
Los Angeles City Planning Department




Community Planning Bureau, Room 601, City Hall




200 North Spring Street




Los Angeles, CA 90012




Case No.  CPC-1983-270-CU-PA1, 17985 Pacific Coast Highway.

With copies to :
Councilwoman Cindy Miscikowski




200 N. Spring Street, #415




Los Angeles, CA 90012




PPRA




PO Box 617




Pacific Palisades, CA  90272

If you would like to make a tax deductible contribution, please send it to PPRA, make the check payable to PPRA, memo “Getty Fund”.

Please attend the Public Hearing if you are interested, as well.

Public Hearing:
Thursday, April 25, 2002, after 8:30 a.m.




Airtel Plaza Hotel




7277 Valjean Avenue, Van Nuys, CA 91406

Typically, a full Environmental Impact Report (EIR) is required if a project is of a controversial nature.  Due to the public safety issues, noise pollution, air pollution, water pollution, visual blight, fire risks, Utility Plant located in a residential neighborhood, it seems that an EIR is warranted.
For further information, please call PPRA at 310-454-4254, Kelly Comras at 310-459-5661, Ian Coulter at 310-573-0281 CMHO Getty Liaisons.
Neil Fitzmorris and Norma Spak retire from the CMHO Board

Neil Fitzmorris retired from the CMHO Board of Directors this year, following many years of service including several years as President and Secretary.  He will continue his involvement in our community by serving on the Street Maintenance Committee which will be working with Councilwoman Miscikowski’s office to return the streets of Castellammare to the City Maintenance Rolls so that our streets can be resurfaced.
Norma Spak served on the Board for six years, having served in a number of roles, as well.  Norma continues her community involvement for Castellammare serving on the Community Council as the area representative.  Thank you , Neil and Norma, for your many years of service to our neighborhood.
Peter Longo has also retired from the Board after serving for two years.  He continues to work with our community, returning to the Architectural Committee, where he served previously.  We are fortunate to have an experienced individual on that committee.
If you have not done so already, PLEASE PAY YOUR ANNUAL CMHO DUES!!  
05/25/2004

